
San Antonio Water System 
Addendum 1 – Predictive Maintenance Program RFQ      1 of 1 

 
 
 
          
Predictive Maintenance Program Assessment RFQ 

       Solicitation Number: PS-00157 
 

     ADDENDUM 1 
  September 22, 2023 

To Respondent of Record: 
 

                                                            Responses to Questions 
 

1. Is the PDM benchmarking for vibration only? 
 

Response: Yes, refer to Section I.B-Scope of Services, second paragraph in this RFQ. 
 

2. Is integration with EAM (enterprise asset management system) part of scope? If so, what 
system is being used? 

 
Response: No, no integration. 

 
3. Is observation/participation the same as a review of documented procedures (i.e. will the 

consultant be sitting in on SAWS meetings/discussions)? 
 

Response: Yes, the consultant will be expected to shadow, interview, and participate in 
SAWS meetings and discussions. Refer to Section I.B-Scope of Services, second paragraph 
in this RFQ. 

 
4. Is proficiency with BETAVIB a requirement or is proficiency with similar vibration 

monitoring software systems acceptable? 
 

Response: No substitutions. BETAVIB is the portable vibration hardware and software used 
by SAWS. Consultant shall review the tools (BETAVIB) utilized by the SAWS Predictive 
Maintenance (PDM) staff. The consultant will assess and report any skill gaps amongst the 
PDM staff and recommend steps to reduce or mitigate. The consultant will assess skills and 
competencies of the PDM team with respect to vibration equipment (BETAVIB) and 
software, various vibration diagnostic techniques, as well as access to supporting training 
and educational content.  
 
Refer to Section I.C-Additional Requirements, the first paragraph in this RFQ. 

 
5.  Is VCAT-III certification, pre ISO Standard acceptable? 

 
Response: Refer to Section I.C-Additional Requirements, first paragraph in this RFQ. 
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